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23rd March 2020 

To CVJM  Rodinghausen,   

     the president, management   

     and staff of Hacker-kitchen, 

     and to all our partners and donors.   

Letter of Hope 

Greetings in the name of Christ Jesus our savior. 

   I write on behalf of the entire YDP – SL. Firstly, we appreciate your support and donation towards the work being 

done here in Sierra Leone. To face reality, if it were not for your timely continual support the YDP would not be in 

existence. Therefore, we constantly thank God for you, your families and your undertaken. 

Also, I write to let you all know that we do not treat this moment lightly. The moments were the virus corona has 

invaded the human race; we follow the news and the media. We see and hear the ravaging effect it is causing in 

Asia, Europe, the west and now the African continent. 

Our hearts and prayers are for you especially our partners and donors. We encourage you all to keep the hope. In all 

our prayers, we make mention of you and your families. 

This pandemic is a scheme from hell to the human race. But, we know and believe that our God is able to save us, 

and will also reach out to you as we make intercession for you all.Don’t give up. 

The YDP motto say “hope for a tree that has been cut down” according to job 14:7. The verse continues to say, that it 

will sprout up again. 

Corona is invading a generation we rely on for wisdom (the older folks). Even though many have lost love ones, 

yours will not be taken by this pandemic. In Christ name 

We make intercession to God and ask him to restore and replenish in abundance everything you have lost during this 

time.Be encouraged and know that, you are not alone in this fight. We stand beside you spiritually. We have faith 

that, this storm will pass and you will make it by the special grace of God. 

Finally, be assured that if it happens that we need to be there physically to fight corona, we are ready. We hope it 

doesn’t boil down to that.  So, be encourage, we are with you. We are families. Take heart and have hope, all shall 

be well.  

Blessings to you all. 

From :  

The Office of the National Coordinator and staff, The head Teacher and Teachers. 

The entire membership and youth wing of the Youth Development  Programme  Sierra  Leone. 

(Individual and community development & education centre)Korgbo, Ogoo Farm, 
Freetown Sierra Leone. Tell # +232-80-031021. Email: youthdevpro87sl@gmail.com 

 

 


